BOARD MEETING MINUTES		JULY 25, 2022
GONDOLIER RESTAURANT
In attendance:
Scott Havlock				Diane Owens
Wendy Havlock				Terry Hoy
Eric Smith					Donna Hoy
Delores Smith				Miguel Montero
Georgiette Scott

Terry Hoy
Minimum of 6 shirts order approximately each $30 + tax to club members (S M L XL) preshrunk with stain protection.  Hats are $15.00.  Terry will publish and e-mail order form.  
Georgiette Scott
Bylaws will state 2 drives before members will need to join the club.  No term limits are stated in the Bylaws and will remain as is.  Wendy, Diane and I are still working on Bylaws.  All board members must sign agreement of Bylaws.  Sevier County should be added to the counties for meetings.
Wendy Havlock
$710.84 in the bank, dues $100.00, .07 interest.  Post office box annual rental is $166.00 with no other option.  
The Treasury Report will be posted on the members’ only website.  April and June Minutes were not yet posted.  Miguel will get this done.  




Miguel Montero
Will be posting one of his cars for sale on the website. While Miguel can maintain the website he isn’t familiar with other domain servers, so Eric or Guy may be able to help research other domain servers.  Attracting younger members could be a problem due to the age of current members, the younger members vape, smoke, and drink rather than drive.
Delores Smith
We have 87 paid members and possibly 5 more will be added.
Diane Owens
Had contact with a FB member who was not aware that we have a club. The Wreaths Across America need a bit more research.  Sendseniorcitizenslove.com sounds like another worthy charity organization.  Still looking into a Chili Cookoff and Mid-Day Boat Cruise and other monthly meeting locations. 
Eric Smith
Next ride will meet on August 13th at the IGA at 7:15 am since we want to eat at Elvira’s.  Eric will discuss the Drive Coordinator position at a meeting since he will be resigning.  The ride to Ellijay will include a different restaurant, there will be a ride to Carver’s Apple Orchard and another to Fall Creek Falls.  There may be some impromptu rides by Sally and Gordon.
Scott Havlock
Will think about where we meet next month.  Miguel thought Windy City Grill’s chicken was a bit dried out and the food was overpriced, but will continue to go if the meetings take place there.  O’Charley’s in Turkey Creek may have a room.  Diane still has a list she used for Christmas parties and will bring that to the next meeting.  La Fiesta in Farragut may be a possibility if they expand.  Hot Rods and Shoney’s was also mentioned.  
  

